Peterhead Academy Tracking and Monitoring Policy
Dear Parents/Carers

Tracking and Monitoring 

Raising attainment is one of the priorities of both Aberdeenshire Council and Peterhead Academy. Over the course of session 2013-14 a working group of teachers has been looking at measures that we could take to raise attainment in Peterhead Academy.

As a result of this work we have developed a Tracking and Monitoring system.

The main aims of this system are to:
· Raise attainment through regular monitoring of pupil performance
· Early identification of underperformance.

· Improve parents’ knowledge of their child’s progress.

· Early intervention.

· Increase pupil responsibility for their own learning.

· Increase parental involvement in their child’s learning.

How this Tracking and Monitoring policy works:

There will be four tracking periods in session 2014-15. These will be in June, September, November and March.

Initially only S4-S6 will be monitored in June, with S1-S3 beginning in September.

Starting in September, each tracking period will record Effort, Behaviour and Homework for each pupil.

S1-S3 will also include CfE levels which are already used in reports from primary schools and from Peterhead Academy.

S4-S6 will include Target Grade (based on baseline assessment) and Working at Grade (based on performance in class)
Progress Reports will be sent to parents to inform them of pupil progress.

S1-S3 - Progress reports will be sent to Parents in November.
S4-S6 - Progress reports will be sent to Parents at the end of February. These reports will also include prelim grades. 

Full written reports will be sent to parents as per school calendar.

Where a teacher is concerned about progress an intervention letter will be sent home to parents outlining the nature of the concern. This letter will describe what steps the school is taking to support the pupil and what the school would ask the parent/carer to do to support their child. 

The letter has a tear-off slip. There is a space for parents to comment on the letter. The completed slips should be signed and returned to the school office.

As part of the tracking and monitoring policy, it is anticipated that during the S4-6 June tracking period, staff will be highlighting issues re pupils by producing Intervention letters. 

By highlighting issues with pupils early on, we can take steps to support each pupil and we would appreciate your assistance as parents.
